Discipline in Our Schools

Ву

Frank Danger

(24,000 Words)

Please Click Here to View the Table of Contents

Please Click Here to View the Introduction

Table of Contents

Contents

Table of Contents	2
Introduction	4
What Are the Levels of Misbehavior?	5
What is Discipline?	6
What is Constructive Discipline?	7
What Is Destructive Discipline?	8
God's Role in the Process of Discipline	9
What Discipline is Cruel and Unusual Punishment?	10
What Does Discipline Seek To Accomplish?	11
The Types of Misbehavior	12
Levels of Appropriate Discipline	13
Enrollment in an Extra Learning Program	13
The Psychiatric Counseling Program	13
Psychological Counseling Program	13
Involuntary Psychiatric and Psychological Counseling	14
Suspension	14
Detention	14
Expulsion	15
Community Service Programs	15
Extracurricular Academic Programs	15
Incentive Programs for Good Behavior and Academic Effort	16
Academic Rewards Programs	16
The Strong Bond with God Awards Program	16
The Student of the Month Award Program	16
The Young Adult Scholar Program	17
The Religious Academic Achievement Program	17
The Academic Peer Mentoring Program	18
The Role of God and the Holy Spirit in Facing Conflict	19
God and Conflict	19
The Holy Spirit and Conflict	20

The Conflicts between God, the Holy Spirit, and Our Students	21
How God and the Holy Spirit Work with Educators	22
God Helps Our Students to Respond to Constructive Discipline	23
Teaching the Difference between Right and Wrong	24
The Substance Abuse Awareness Program	24
Firearms Awareness Programs	25
Criminal Justice Seminars	26
Domestic Violence Awareness Programs	27
Violent Crimes Awareness Programs	28
The Cash Crimes Awareness Program	29
The Final Conflict between God, the Holy Spirit, and Humanity	30
The End to Violence and Wrongful Death	30
An End to Illegal Substance Abuse	31
An End to Life-Threatening Conflicts in Our Schools	32
Universal Behavioral Healthcare	33
Sexual Behaviors Discipline	33
Finding Humanity's Final Relationship with God	34
The End of Humanity's Conflicts with God and the Holy Spirit	36
We Must Communicate with God and with the Holy Spirit	36
We Must Be Responsive to God and the Holy Spirit	37
We should not be Afraid of God and the Holy Spirit	38
God and the Holy Spirit Lead Us to Success	39
We Must Show Remorse to God	40
Discipline and God's Mission for Us	41
Understanding God through Regular Prayer	42
Discipline and God's Love for Us	43
Conclusion	44

Introduction

Our kids and young adults go to school each day with the goal of learning at least something. Our students' ultimate goal is to reach a level of education that will allow them to achieve a career and a family life as adults.

The learning process can be complicated. Our students will go to school. They will attend classes. They will take exams and evaluations. They will socialize with other students. All of these activities are part of the growing process.

However, there are times when a student's behavior is unacceptable. A student's behaviors can disrupt the entire student community. There are many different types of unacceptable student behaviors. Students can make numerous self-destructive mistakes while behaving in a self-destructive manner.

We send students to school to learn the basics and the advanced ideas about how to proceed with their education. Educators try to prepare them for a career and a family life. Educators prepare our students to function in the real world.

How do we help students that disrupt the student community by engaging in misbehaviors or even in criminal activities? How do we help students to avoid a life of crime? How do we help students to avoid the transmissions of sexually transmitted disease? How do we help our students when they have little or no motivation to succeed in school?

What kind of help can we offer to students that are destructive and antisocial in the way that they behave? Should we give up trying with such students? Should we never give up hope that we can save such students? How do our parents, educators, and behavioral treatment team members to work together to decide whether it is possible to reform a student whose behaviors are unacceptable?

God is our Supreme Being. He will spend all of eternity in desperately trying to save all of us from the consequences of anti-social and destructive behaviors. God tries to work with all of us to save us from the consequences of our misbehaviors.

We call the process of trying to save us from the consequences of our misbehaviors to convince us to stop our misbehaviors discipline. God, our educators, our law enforcement officers, and our loved ones will all work together to use discipline in order to save each of us from the consequences of committing crimes and sins.

People do not inflict discipline upon us because they want us to suffer. People want us to understand that we are doing something wrong and that we should stop doing something wrong. Discipline is about coming to understand the consequences of our actions when they cause harm to ourselves and to others. Discipline is about understanding that our families, educators, law enforcement agencies, and our peers will not tolerate our effort to hurt ourselves and/or to hurt others.

God decides the intensity of discipline that we will receive for breaking the law or for violating a commandment. God has no patience for any of us that continue to refuse to respond to discipline.

What Are the Levels of Misbehavior?

Our students can misbehave in many different ways. Different types of misbehaviors can bring about different levels of suffering upon a student's school and to a student's family. Naïve students might not know any better than to behave in a way that breaks the rules but that does not cause that much pain and suffering. Other students might break the rules and cause unbearable pain and suffering for his or her fellow classmates, his or her parents, and his or her teachers. We should look at some of the levels of misbehaviors.

Some students do not obey persons that are in authority over them. Sometimes they disobey their parents, their teachers, or their caregivers. Disobedience can cause a child or a young adult to suffer serious injuries and serious problems. Disobedience in and of itself does not guarantee that a student will suffer serious bodily or emotional harm. However, the consequences of disobedience can be damaging and life-threatening if the student does not understand the consequences of what he or she is doing.

Some students choose to neglect their studies and homework. They may feel that studying for classes may not be worth their effort. This type of misbehavior can lead to serious job performance problems in the future. It can lead to martial problems. It can lead to problem when the adult student tries to find a job. It might even lead to the idea that the student might try to turn to crime as a way to survive. Students face a life-threatening crisis when they lose their motivation to study.

Students will occasionally get into fights. They will try to inflict psychological and physical harm upon others. They may have one or two excuses for resorting to fighting. However, no school or law enforcement agency should ever allow any students in a school to believe that the administration of the school will tolerate fighting. Fighting is a serious issue that requires serious attention by the school's faculty and principle.

The greatest tragedies that our students face is when they have to start using illegal street drugs, alcohol, tobacco, and weapons. The administration of a grammar school, middle school, high school, and/or college must take the threat of illegal drugs, alcohol, and weapons very seriously. This represents a high level of misbehavior that the administration of any school cannot tolerate.

We cannot tolerate gang involvement in our schools. The fact that many of our students will join gangs or that they can belong to gangs is a national emergency for all of our schools. We have to stop the formations of gangs in our schools.

Our schools cannot groom our students for incarceration. We must recognize that our students deserve to remain a part of our human race for the rest of their lives. We do not want to send them to school to teach them how to commit crimes and how to convince a judge to sentence him or her to serve time in prison. We have to teach our young adults the reality that exists whenever they become a threat to themselves and/or a threat to others.

We must reform our students from the minute that we see misbehavior in them as children. This kind of constructive discipline will save their lives.

What is Discipline?

Discipline is a collective effort between our parents, psychiatrists, psychologists, psychotherapists, educators, courts, and law enforcement agents that will work together to try to help our children and young adults the difference between right and wrong.

Our counselors in our schools have to sit down with our kids that have misbehaved to talk to them about what they have done wrong. The kids and young adults will talk to the counselors about the consequences that await them if they continue to misbehave in the manner in which they have been doing so. The kids have to understand what they are doing wrong before they can correct what the problem is.

We have to work with our kids about ways to avoid the bad behaviors. We want to educate them about the benefits of following advice and mentoring that will help them to stop hurting themselves and to stop them from hurting others.

We need to make counseling available even to those who have not engaged in misbehavior yet. It is important to discipline student that have not done anything wrong. That increases the chances that our students will reject peer pressures and other pressures to do destructive and self-destructive things. Our students will learn will reject smoking, alcohol, weapons, and illegal drugs.

Discipline helps children and young adults to understand what offends God and what God expects from them. Discipline helps our teachers and parents to guide our children and young adults down the right path that will encourage them to reject destructive and self-destructive behaviors. Discipline can bring our kids and young adults closer to God.

We must welcome our peers, kids, and young adults back into our community after they have faced successful discipline. A child or a young adult that has faced successful discipline has shown remorse and sorrow for what he or she has done wrong. God has forgiven the student. God has welcomed the student into his community of peers.

Our behavioral health professionals want to work with God to help to save the lives of our kids and young adults. God can help them and all of us to discipline our misbehaving kids the right way so that we will not make their problems worse. We want God to forgive our kids for bad behaviors. We want God to help to guide our kids and young adults away from engaging in harmful behaviors.

Discipline is a learning experience for all of us. There are many ways that we can experience discipline. We can experience discipline from God. God can talk to us when He knows that we are doing something wrong. He can try desperately to try to find us and to guide us away from a situation where we could face temporary and/or permanent injuries from our misbehavior.

Discipline can be a lifesaver for us because it can give us forgiveness from God, from our loved ones, and rom our peers. Discipline teaches us the difference between right and wrong before and after we have engaged in misbehaviors.

What is Constructive Discipline?

Constructive discipline is a productive way to help our students and young adults to understand the difference between right and wrong. Mentors that are responsible for educating students through constructive discipline want to achieve their ultimate goals without inflicting physical and emotional harm upon the student.

Mentors can reward students that exhibit exceptional improvements in their behaviors and their performances in their classrooms. These rewards can include Certificates of Achievement, gift cards, toys, and vouchers that they can use to go to movies or to concerts.

Constructive discipline helps to teach a student the difference between right and wrong without throwing threats at the student. A mentor can talk to the student about the consequences of destructive behaviors without attempting to threaten the student with serious harm that might terrify him or her.

God is part of the process of constructive discipline. Students have to come to understand how God feels about destructive and self-destructive behaviors in kids and young adults. Mentors must emphasize that God would rather reward the students for improvements in behavior than to punish the students for bad behaviors that stay the same or that get worse.

Law enforcement should be involved in constructive discipline with our kids and young adults. These officers should give constructive discipline to our kids and young adults about the dangers of illegal drugs, smoking, alcohol, and weapons. Constructive discipline is not just for kids and young adults that show misbehavior. Constructive discipline is for all of our students that are at either moderate or at high risk for engaging in harmful behaviors toward themselves and/or toward others.

Constructive discipline is about showing kids the consequences of dealing drugs before they ever experience using illegal drugs. It is about teaching them about what happens when someone uses a gun. They have to know that it is over for them if they use a gun. They have to know how much time they will spend in prison if they want to make drug dealing a career. They have to understand what happens to those that commit the ultimate crimes of bank robberies, violent assaults, and murders. This type of constructive discipline would help our students to understand the difference between right and wrong. It would be a strong effort to keep our students from committing crimes in the first place. We could then keep them out of incarceration.

Our schools must stop producing graduates that meet the fate of incarceration. It is completely unacceptable that our schools are producing graduates that will commit crimes and will face either death or incarceration.

Constructive discipline should be one of the programs that will stop the endless cycle of pain and suffering that God continues to endure because the criminal justice system continues to arrest and to incarcerate His sons and daughters. We owe it to God to do everything that we can to stop His suffering.

What Is Destructive Discipline?

Destructive discipline is an effort to inflict physical and emotional pain and suffering upon a student or individual for breaking a rule, braking a law, and or trying to hurt himself and/or to hurt others.

Some of us think that hurting others actually is justified in some circumstances. We perceive this to be especially true when a suspect in a crime face a harsh sentence for injuring the community by committing a harmful crime.

Hurting students, kids, and young adults when they make mistakes may be an inappropriate way to discipline our kids and young adults. We do not accomplish anything by ruining their lives because they have decided to do one or more harmful things in school or in the community. Naïve kids do not even have any idea about what the difference is between the difference between what is right and wrong. Critically injuring a kid because the kid has injured someone else does more harm than good. That makes the ability of the kid to respond to discipline and to recover from their misbehavior much more difficult.

We never solve a problem by inflicting physical and emotional harm upon our students for misbehavior. This is especially true when students and young adults are so young and so naïve that they have no idea how to tell the difference between right and wrong. Our children and young adults deserve forgiveness, psychiatric treatment, psychological counseling, and family planning counseling when we feel like hurting our kids for what they are capable of doing wrong.

An expulsion from a grammar school, a middle school, or a high school is a death sentence for a student. What does a student do to recover from an expulsion from a public or private school? What options could a poor student have when he or she faces this kind of brutality?

Suspensions also deeply hurt students. Suspensions humiliate students among their peers. Suspensions cause the suspended student to fall behind the rest of the class in his or her studies. The student can also feel emotional pain and suffering. A suspension tries to groom a problem child or a problem young adult for a total personal failure. That is not what are schools are supposed to be doing with our kids and young adults.

We have to have compassion for our kids and for our young adults. We have to find ways to help them without hurting them. Behavior modification is a more merciful goal with our students than to try to destroy their academic career. Our teachers, counselors, and psychiatric community have to work together to love our kids and young adults. Torturing them is out of the question. Using abuse and suffering against them is completely unacceptable.

We have to rebuild the resources that we will need to teach the difference between right and wrong to all of our kids. We must never resort to correcting a young adult's behavioral problems by injuring him or her. We cannot use misbehaviors as an excuse to damage a student's academic progress and his or her preparation either for a promotion or for graduation.

God's Role in the Process of Discipline

God works with parents, teachers, doctors, counselors, and law enforcement officers to develop kids into young adults and to develop young adults into adults. God has a lot to gain by achieving success in preventing His kids and young adults from engaging in misbehaviors. God has much to lose when his kids and young adults misbehave.

We all should understand that we have a forgiving God that tries hard to work with us so that we will not face incarceration in our lives. Sometimes, he has to stop us from hurting ourselves and from hurting others when law enforcement does not become involved.

God has individual relationships with our kids and young adults. God tries to find and to reach out to all of our kids. God has a special way of communicating with His young adult boys and girls. It hurts God when He sees one or a group of His kids or young adults getting into trouble because of their misbehaviors.

God will try to talk to them in a way that they will not understand. God will try to discipline them for what they are doing wrong by trying to talk sense into them. God might discuss their different options stopping their misbehaviors. God might explain the consequence that His young adults will be facing to them if they do not stop doing what they are doing.

God can also bring special people those He employees to help Him to reach his young adults that are in trouble. These types of people are psychiatrists, doctors, psychotherapists, social workers, planning family counselors, and criminal justice counselors. These special people help all of us to avoid incarceration, homelessness, and life on drugs.

God loves all of us no matter what crime that we commit. However, it is completely unacceptable for our schools to be producing graduates that do not understand the laws of the United States of America. Our high school graduates are sometimes high-risk candidates for criminal misbehavior and have not received more than three hours of criminal justice training and/or counseling. God intervenes as much as He can. Unfortunately, the situation sometimes deteriorates beyond repair.

God cries when His Human Children disappear from His creation. God feels pain when the criminal justice system forces people that have fallen away from Him to spend their lives in incarceration. God must wonder whom He should blame for the way that He has failed to create a Human Existence that develops all of us as Children of God that will live as part of His creation forever. He must ask himself a simple question. "Why are so many of my sons and daughters completely absent from my creation?" What would we say to God to answer that kind of question?

We have to encourage our young adults always to try to accept guidance and support from God. Our young adults have to recognize the Power of God in their lives. All of our young adults should learn how to respond to discipline, both from their mentors and from God.

We all want to remain to exist in God's Universe. We must believe that when we decide to have a positive response to discipline from God and from Humanity.

What Discipline is Cruel and Unusual Punishment?

The Constitution of the United States of America prohibits any penalties for crimes that they might perceive as cruel and unusual punishment. Does this mandate apply to policies in our schools? Can our educators and juvenile courts go too far in their efforts to torture our kids for their misbehaviors? Is cruel and unusual punishment the only option that we have left with kids and young adults that seem to not respond to any discipline that we offer to them?

We really have to talk about a few things here. All suspects are presumed to be innocent until they are proven guilty in a court of law. The criminal justice system cannot prosecute someone because the person has the potential to commit a crime, because the person expresses the interest in committing a crime, or because the person was going to try to commit a crime and a tip alerted law enforcement to try to stop that crime.

Prosecuting a child for bringing a gun to school maybe is very offensive. It might be scary. However, why should we prosecute a child or a young adult simply because he or she made a mistake of bringing a gun to school even though he or she did not use it to hurt anyone? Can we prosecute kids for bullying each other? Can we prosecute kids for puppy love crushes in grammar schools and in middle schools?

What gives our schools the right to destroy a student's life through expulsion or suspensions because they think that a student is a threat when in fact the student needs intensive psychiatric care and psychotherapy? Schools are there to develop us into functioning human beings. They are not there to use a student's behavioral disorder as an excuse to deny an education for that student.

Our schools are there to help students that get into trouble because of the development of psychiatric disorders that cause them to misbehave. Treating such students with cruelty is not fair to Humanity or to God. All schools should have therapy programs for students that need psychiatric medical treatment and psychotherapy. We owe it to our society to work with God to save every of our students by making child and young adult psychiatric care available to all public and private school grammar school, middle school, and high school students. We must work to save our kids and young adults. Inflicting cruelty and unusual punishment upon them for misbehaviors is inhumane and we should not tolerate it.

We also cannot ignore the panic that students face when they reach adolescence. That also can cause serious behavioral problems in both young adult boys and girls. Regardless, we should discipline under aged sexual activity without destroying the lives of the young boy and the young girl that are in the relationship. However, family-planning counseling should be mandatory for all young adults in grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools who are contemplating consummation and sexual activity.

We have to remind young adult boys about the risks that are involved in a under aged sexual relationship. That would happen in family-planning counseling.

God always wants to be involved in family-planning counseling because He is responsible for making the final decision as to whether He will create a Human Life inside of the female partner.

What Does Discipline Seek to Accomplish?

One goal is to educate our students about the difference between acceptable and no acceptable behaviors. We want our students to understand the right way to behave when they interact with their peers and with other adults. We also want them to know the consequences of misbehaving with their peers and within their community.

We all hope that discipline will help our students to understand the difference between right and wrong. We want our students to understand the consequences that will be waiting for them if their unacceptable behaviors continue to escalate over time.

Our students need to understand how they can hurt God by behaving in a malicious manner. Young students in grammar schools, middle schools, and/or in high schools might not know how they are hurting themselves, others, and God by misbehaving. They may not even know that they are misbehaving until they have to face discipline from mentors, teachers, parents, or law enforcement officers.

We have to alert our children and young adults about how misbehaviors hurt God. We must help them to understand what God is capable of doing to them for persisting in making God suffer. God watches over all of us. A persistent pattern of misbehavior in a child and/or a young adult deeply hurts Him. He will not tolerate that situation for very long before God's discipline will succeed in hurting us.

Discipline helps our children and young adults to understand that misbehaviors result in self-inflicted injuries of varying degrees. They might try to use illegal street drugs. That may be a very self-destructive way to hurt God. A young adult might try to smoke or to drink alcohol. These misbehaviors can also hurt God. Drinking alcohol and smoking are very self-destructive behaviors that work to injure our relationship with God.

Discipline from educators, substance abuse counselors, parents, and psychiatrists must all work together to help our children and young adults to face constructive discipline. This means that our children and young adults have to realize that they are doing something wrong. They have to face the consequences of what they are doing wrong. They have to promise to agree to stop their offensive behaviors in from of their mentors. They then can live a normal life in their homes and schools.

Young adult misbehaviors hurt God, society, students, parents, and the community. Our students want to play a constructive role in the development of themselves, of their peers, and of the community. They want to develop a healthy relationship with God that will be free of conflict. Our young adults want to avoid the punishment that comes along with wrongdoing. They must make positive contributions to the community and to the lives of their loved ones by rejecting misbehaviors.

Discipline should help us to repair damaged relationships with God, with our family members, with our peers, with the members of our community, and with our fellow students. It is easier to seek forgiveness if we show remorse for the damage that our misbehavior has caused. Discipline ultimately contributes to the healthy development of or children and young adults into adults.

The Types of Misbehavior

Some students might refuse to complete homework assignments on time. This is detrimental to the academic development of students. Teachers can be very frustrated with students that fall behind because they forget to complete homework assignments. We must assign mentors to try to help students to understand the importance of completing homework assignments and preparations for examinations.

Some students are careless when their educators challenge them to prepare for examinations. Teachers always try very hard to help their students to grasp the course content that their students will be responsible for learning by the end of the school year. Students hurt their development as children and young adults by purposely refusing to prepare for examinations adequately. We must find the reasons why some students do this on purpose. We must continue to remind students that fall behind in this manner of the consequences of this continued unsolved problem.

Some students are truants. They refuse to report to school. They might show up for classes and they still will show no interest in grasping the course material that the teachers will present to them. These students do not understand the consequences of sabotaging their own educations. Teachers sometimes do not know how to reach these types of students in order to save their lives.

Some students are delinquents. They believe that they can break the school rules and to proceed to commit crimes. They believe that they can commit violations of laws and school regulations without facing the discipline of the criminal justice system. Teachers can try very hard to save students that do not want to stop getting into trouble.

Some schools have bullies. These students like to intimate, harass, threaten, and demean other students in their school. These bullies like to make life difficult for their fellow students by making them panic and to humiliate them both in school and outside of school. Bullies believe that they can use this type of intimidation against their fellow students without facing the consequences of their actions.

All of our students face negative peer pressure. They encourage students to drink alcohol, to smoke, to use illegal drugs, and to use weapons. Many students come to believe that using these types of substances and weapons is acceptable and that it can lead to a career in crime. They think that the criminal justice system and their school will continue to tolerate their substance abuse and their threat to the school community and to the community as a whole.

We do not design our schools to groom young adult graduates to join street gangs or organized crime. We do not notice the number of students that fall in love with the option of joining a street gang. These types of students like to work off the books and like to deal drugs. Our educational system has to stop that from continuing to happen.

Raping, sodomizing, and/or sexually exploiting a child or a young adult minor are completely unacceptable. Young adult students can begin dating in high school. However, they can begin intimate sexual relationships with their partners without having any idea about the consequences of what they are doing. Trying to impregnate a under aged girl is unacceptable.

Levels of Appropriate Discipline

Enrollment in an Extra Learning Program

Students who need discipline for academic shortcomings can enroll in a government-sponsored Extra-Learning Program. Government tutoring centers would exist in all communities that would offer Extra Learning Programs. The tutoring centers would assign an individual tutor-mentor for each student. The student would also have an internet account with the online version of the Extra Learning Program. The students would be able to get extra teaching and tutoring after school and in the summers for all of the courses that they would be taking in grammar school, middle school, and/or in high school.

The Extra Learning Program Extra Credit Program would allow students to achieve a skill level that would allow them to exceed the promotion requirements of their current grade level in their current school. This program would better prepare students for college.

The Psychiatric Counseling Program

Problems with a student's studies sometimes happen because the student has a behavioral or a psychiatric disorder. Students that have a psychiatric disorder can show symptoms that could incapacitate his or her ability completely to understand the social environment of the school to which they attend. They can behave in an antisocial manner that would cause a reduced capacity to understand the requirements of the coursework that the teacher would assign to the students.

Students can enter a psychiatric counseling program when it is perfectly clear to parents and educators that a psychiatric disorder aggravates the student's academic performance. It would be more beneficial to put the student under psychiatric care rather than to punish the student. Punishing the student would further injure the student's condition and would create a longer distance between the student and the resolution of his or her problems.

The goal of this program is to elevate a student's academic performance by treating the symptoms of his or her psychiatric disorder that are making it difficult for the student to perform in school. The student's peer relations and his or her relations with his or her friends and family members should also improve from psychiatric treatment.

Psychological Counseling Program

Personal conflict in a student's personal life can aggravate his or her ability to perform in the classroom. A family crisis can be a distraction that can paralyze a student's ability to function both socially with his or her peers and with his or her coursework.

Educators should have the option of enrolling such students in a Psychological Counseling Program. Students that are under psychiatric treatment should have access to psychotherapy and counseling automatically. A student should meet with a psychologist for evaluation if teachers and parents feel that the student would benefit from psychiatric treatment.

Psychological counseling can guide a student though his or her psychiatric treatment. This would greatly reduce the possibility that the student might turn to a life of drugs and other crimes. It would be easier for the student to perform in school if a psychologist could guide him or her down a path where they could effectively deal with their problems.

Involuntary Psychiatric and Psychological Counseling

Our courts sometimes must get involved in trying to save our children and/or young adults. Students that show the ability to become a threat to themselves and/or a threat to others have to face the criminal justice system eventually.

Juvenile Court Judges have the power to force our children and young adults into psychiatric and psychological therapy. That is important because many of our young adults live in a state of denial where they have psychiatric disorders and do not want to participate in any treatment plan that would treat the symptoms of their disorders. Judges, unfortunately, give our young adults a final ultimatum. They have to comply with the requirements of psychiatric treatment or face involuntary detention in either a prison or a psychiatric facility.

The goal of a Juvenile Court is not to find excuses to take our young adults' freedoms away from them. The goal of these courts is to try to save the lives of our kids by forcing them to get help for they psychiatric and psychological disorders so that they can avoid incarceration in a psychiatric facility or in prison in the future.

Our Juvenile Courts want our kids to graduate from grammar schools, middle schools, and colleges. They want our young adults to enjoy their freedom after graduation from their schools. Our courts want to work with psychiatrists, psychologists, and social workers to help our kids and young adults to achieve the best that they can achieve despite their battles with psychiatric disorders.

Suspension

Suspension is a type of discipline that injures a student. It causes a student to fall behind in his or her studies. It causes much humiliation and suffering for the student if front of the student's peers. It causes a student to become depressed and with a feeling of helplessness. A suspension makes a student feel worthless and to think that his or her life has no meaning.

The humiliation that comes from a suspension can make a bad situation for a child or young adult that much worse. We must help our troubled kids and young adults without injuring them in a malicious manner in front of their peers and loved ones. We must be forgiving of these types of student. We must allow psychological counselors to determine what kind of discipline would be constructive enough to build a young adult into a better student through help rather than to make the young adult a worse student by injuring him or her.

We should force our children and young adults into therapy if they misbehave in school. We should do everything that we can to spare them the devastation of a suspension in front of their peers.

Detention

Keeping a student in school after the school day ends for an hour to discipline the student for breaking the school rules might work or might be a waste of time. Every school is different. It is aggravating for students to have to remain in school after the school day ends. Detention is a discipline that is better suited for students that break the rules but do not inflict the heavy damage of more serious sins and crimes. There is no way to tell if this form of discipline is effective in improving the behaviors of students that break the rules in our schools. Detention is the mildest form of discipline that children and young adults face in grammar schools, middle schools, and in high schools.

Expulsion

Expulsion is a final death sentence for a student in his or her academic career. It is a cruel and hurtful way to treat a student with no level of forgiveness for what they have done wrong. An expulsion ends a student's academic career in a grammar school, middle school, and/or high school. An expulsion makes it very difficult for a student to achieve graduation from either a grammar school, a middle school, or a high school.

A student's expulsion devastates a student's family. An expulsion terrifies the student body of a school. An expulsion can cause severe psychiatric problems for a student. The humiliation from an expulsion can make it very difficult for the student to start all over again in another school. The ejection from a student's peer group can cause severe depression.

An expulsion injures the school's community of students. It is cruel and unusual punishment for a student to face expulsion rather benefit from psychiatric and psychological treatment. Our goal is to use constructive discipline to help our students to learn how to behave in an acceptable manner. It is not our place to try to discipline a student by trying to destroy a student's life.

Community Service Programs

Kids and young adults that misbehave would benefit from participating in court-supervised Community Service Programs. Community Service Programs would give our troubled young adults a chance to practice their social skills while asking the members of the community to forgive them for the misbehaviors. Our young adults would benefit from the social environment and social interactions that would come from community service.

There would be many types of community service programs. Some programs would help senior citizens to live a better life through assistance that the young adults would offer to them. The young adults could work with the Department of Public Works to maintain the county's parks and other points of interest. Hospitals could hire students as volunteers at local hospitals and medical facilities in order to help sick patents. Participation in group therapy sessions for former substance abusers and for former alcoholics would warn them about the dangers of walking down the wrong path in life.

Extracurricular Academic Programs

Local state and county colleges could offer extra-curricular courses to help students that are in trouble to get back on their feet again. They would hold these courses in the afternoons, weekends, and in the summers. These courses would help students to catch up to their peers they have fallen behind in their studies because they have faced discipline for misbehaviors. Special teaching assistants that would be in training for their teaching licenses would be teaching the courses.

Computerized quizzes and skill builders would help the teachers to understand how much progress each of the students is making in developing the skills that they need to obtain in a certain period. The goal would be to produce superior students from a group of students that have been having problems with discipline, school rules, and the Criminal Justice System.

We cannot just give up on our kids and young adults. We must do everything that we can to save them and to bring them back if we are in danger of losing them.

Incentive Programs for Good Behavior and Academic Effort

Academic Rewards Programs

Students in grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools would receive awards for strong academic effort, improved academic performance, having an improved attitude toward academic performance, and improved academic achievement.

Our schools have to reward all of our students for the efforts that they put into their studying and coursework. Our educators have to give our students numerous motivations to help our students to succeed in the classroom in in the professions after graduation from high school or college. We must teach our students that they have much to gain by being productive members of a school's student body and that they deserve rewards for their achievements in that role.

Rewards could include toys for students in the lower grades to cash gift certificates for students in the higher grades. They would give the rewards in an award ceremony in every school two to four times a year. They would give Extra Effort Awards and Academic Achievement Awards to all students. Our schools must recognize all of our students as equals. There is no such thing as one student that is superior to another student. This program would operate while recognizing that principle.

The Strong Bond with God Awards Program

We need to award our students in grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools for showing love, affection, and worship for God. We must teach our students the extreme importance of the roles that God plays in our lives, the lives of our loved ones, and in the lives of our peers. We must encourage our students to pray and to be submissive to God. We must try to explain the difference between right and wrong to our kids and young adults as the prophets saw that in ancient times.

We must reward students who show a complete faith in the ability of God to exist in all of our lives and in the lives of all of those that deal with us. We must understand that we can find God thorough our relationships with others. We also need to show our students that power that they can attain from God if they learn how to pray to God every day.

Our students should receive a Strong Bond with God Award when they pass exams about their religious faith, learn to pray to God every day, and express a deep respect and love for God. Our students will receive this award when they will agree to work with God to try to contribute to the betterment of Humanity. God would really want to be part of the effort behind this program.

The Student of the Month Award Program

We would give this award to the student in a grade of a grammar school, middle school, and/or high school for an exceptional improvement in attitude toward his or her studies, a substantial improvement in academic performance, an impressive improvement in their behaviors, and by making efforts to honor God by participating in prayer services and religious ceremonies.

The student would enjoy a lunch date will the principal and all of the other recipients of the Student of the Month Award in a restaurant. They would also receive a gift card that would be valued at a certain amount of money.

The Young Adult Scholar Program

This program would help students to achieve skill levels that would be beyond skill levels that would be required of them for their current grade level. These students could get a head start on earning credits for colleges, graduate schools, medical schools, and/or law schools. These scholars would have the opportunity to elevate their reading and mathematics comprehension in a way that would give them a huge advantage when they would enroll and begin in college.

The government should help families of students that want to participate in this program to pay for the tuition of the program. The government should give our families public assistance programs that would help them to pay for these powerful programs.

This program would not discriminate against students because of their grades. Anyone that wants to participate in the program would be able to do it because of their enthusiasm for learning for pursuing their academic career.

Students would receive an award at the successful completion of each course. They would also get a good reference that they could use when they would try to apply for admission into college and/or graduate schools.

The Religious Academic Achievement Program

It is always a good idea to help students to work to understand their relationship with God. They should receive incentives to pursue their religious beliefs and their understanding about God and their relationship with God. We should offer our students awards and motivations to pursue studies and understandings that relate to their religious faiths. To take it a step further, students should study how their individual faiths are the same and how they are different from other religious faiths.

Our students must understand the power of prayer no matter what faith to which they belong. They should understand the benefits of being able to talk to God about their issues and about problems that deeply concern them. They should learn how to accept help from God. They should understand that God answers our prayers in many different ways. We should work with our students to help them to understand the role that God will play in our lives if we want to receive guidance and help from Him. We should understand how God answers our prayers.

We should offer recognition and awards to those students that participate in this program because they would be role models for our kids and young adults. They would show our community of students the right way to see God in through our eyes. We could depend on these types of students to be mentors for other students that might need help from God. These mentors could help our students that struggle with their relationship with God to understand how to approach God and to find Him while accepting help from God.

We should recognize the students that are in the Religious Academic Achievement Program as role models for all of our students. This is true because we should encourage all of our students to pursue an active and successful relationship with God thorough studying religious faiths and through a personal effort to find God. We should begin to understand this in childhood and early adulthood.

The Academic Peer Mentoring Program

Psychologists would oversee this program. Psychologists would train young adults in our grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools to be community leaders. These special students would work with other students that would be struggling with problems such as substance abuse, family crises, academic problems, and family planning issues.

Our young adult peers would work with psychologists and psychotherapists to guide our young adults through a complex task of identifying the root causes of their problems. The kids would them get support, guidance, and encouragement as they will try to face their problems in a constructive manner.

Peer mentors would act as role models for our young adults that would be having great difficulty in dealing with growing pains. All young adults have to deal with growing pains. Growing pains and raging hormones affect all young adults.

How do young adults deal with growing pains and raging hormones? How do educators deal with young adults that malfunction in grammar schools, middle schools, and in high schools because of raging hormones? How do educators deal with the way that our young adults ruin their lives by making huge mistakes in the way that they deal with their family planning issues?

We would teach peer mentors different theories to help them to understand the concept of raging hormones. They would come to understand the trauma that young boys and girls have to endure when they have to deal with an endless cycle of raging hormones in their bodies. Our mentors have to understand the types of mood swings that our young adults face that can cause them completely to misbehave at home, in school, and in social situations.

We would train peer mentors to understand family planning issues. These mentors would fully understand the process of the conception of human life. They would understand childbirth. They would understand birth control. They would understand what really hurts men and women in relationships. They would understand different strategies that they could use to help their fellow students to understand family planning issues and how to deal with family planning issues.

It is easy to be hurt in a sexual relationship that occurs outside of marriage. It is easy to be hurt in a relationship that involves sexual activity in young adulthood. Our mentors can psychologists can work with our young adults to help them to decide if they are doing the right thing by becoming sexually active. Our psychologists have to help our young adults to avoid pain and suffering once sexual activity between two young adults begins.

We would also train mentors in the dangers of high-risk behaviors that lead to the transmission of sexually transmitted diseases. Our psychologists, family planning counselors, and young mentors have to help our young adults to understand that they must avoid the high-risk behaviors that lead to the infection and transmission of sexually transmitted diseases. Our young adults have to understand the real and life-threatening problem that will follow them if they engage in high-risk sexual activities.

The Peer Mentoring Program would help Family Planning Counselors and Psychologists to work with our Young Adult Mentors to try to save the lives of as many young adults as possible.

The Role of God and the Holy Spirit in Facing Conflict God and Conflict

God faces nothing but complex conflicts when he deals with Humanity. What does God consider conflicts? Many of God's sons and daughters continue to threaten each other with senseless and life-threatening violence. God's sons and daughters persistently find ways to hurt themselves. God's sons and daughters persistently break laws and commit sins. God human beings continue to disrupt Humanity through senseless acts of violence and terror.

How can God deal with this kind of seemingly ongoing crisis? We have to remember that God is our Supreme Being. We all answer to Him. God works to help us in mysterious ways.

God's goal is to stop us from being a threat to ourselves and/or a threat to others. God wants to do everything that He can to stop us from hurting each other. That is why psychiatry and psychology exist. God employs special doctors, psychologists, psychotherapists, and social workers to help us to find a way to stop us from being a threat to ourselves and to others.

God did not design us to be a threat to ourselves and/or a threat to others. God does not create human life so that human life can destroy and/or injure human life. That is not the goal of God when he introduces a new human life onto this Planet Earth. God does not create human life so that human life can injure or to destroy other human life.

God resolves His conflicts with us by communicating with us in a very silent way. We may not notice God's intervention in our lives. We may not notice the guidance that God gives us when He needs to help us to solve a problem. We do not necessarily detect the love that God has for us when He brings special people into our lives to try to help us to cope with our life-threatening conflicts. We do not notice the instinct that God gives us that allows us to follow a path toward the resolution to our problems.

God does not like to tolerate conflict that persistently injures His Human Beings. God wants to put an end to the suffering of His sons and daughters immediately. God will punish anyone that imposes conflicts against anyone that causes pain and suffering for those that are involved in the conflict. God seeks to stop any antagonist that persistently hurts both God and others by maintaining an elevated level of conflict in a certain situation that God observes.

God has many ways of ending conflict depending on where the conflict is coming from and what is causing the conflict. He has spiritual resources that He can uses such as the Holy Spirit to help Him to solve problems. God also has armies of special people here on the Planet Earth that can help Him to get all of us help in order to help us to end our conflicts.

Sometimes we cause conflicts that injure God. That ruptures our relationship with God. That detachment from God is very dangerous once it happens. It can lead us to go on a rampage that will cause pain and suffering until God will remove us from Humanity and will lead us into incarceration. That is the saddest way that God can deal with a conflict with one of us that has to end one way or another.

We have to be respectful to God by doing things that honor Him. We must not disgrace God by generating conflict that hurts Humanity. We must work with God to end all conflict peacefully.

The Holy Spirit and Conflict

The Holy Spirit is an entity of higher intelligence that is part of God. The Holy Spirit worked with God and Jesus Christ to make their mission to disprove the existence of the false gods of Rome and Athens a success. The Holy Spirit was instrumental in helping Jesus to perform his miracles. The Holy Spirit also helped Jesus Christ to found modern medicine. All doctors try to imitate the healing powers of Jesus Christ.

The Holy Spirt tries to help God to have more patience with us when we persistently test God's patients by engaging in conflict that hurts ourselves and that hurts others. The Holy Spirit works with us when God loses His patience with us because we persistently fail to respond to repeated requests for the end of harmful conflict.

The Holy Spirit can be closer to our human problems than God might experience at sometimes. The Holy Spirit can be more forgiving of us than God can when we can generate the very painful conflict that arises because of psychiatric disorders. The Holy Spirit can analyze what we are doing wrong in a very powerful manner.

The Holy Spirit guides all of our religious leaders, scientists, politicians, children, young adults, and adults. The Holy Spirit is a force that helps us to find God. The Holy Spirit helps us to make peace with God after we have hurt Him and others. The Holy Spirit tries to stop us from hurting ourselves and from hurting others.

Sometimes, it is very difficult for the Holy Spirit to stop God from punishing human being for the way that they hurt themselves and others. The Holy Spirt then has to play damage control in order to save what is left of the life of someone that has angered God beyond the limits of His patience. The Holy Spirit hates a situation when God will enforce the ultimate discipline upon a human being for not understanding the difference between right and wrong.

The Holy Spirit deeply cares about our students. The Holy Spirit tries very hard to get help for our students when they get into trouble in their schools and with law enforcement. They can intervene in the lives of both our children and of our young adults because God has given it special powers to do so. The Holy Spirt suffers whenever it sees that a young adult student has chosen to live a life of abusing drugs, alcohol, tobacco, and the abuse of weapons.

The Holy Spirit has influence over all of our public and private schools. Our educators do not know that a spiritual presence exists in all of our schools. God and the Holy Spirt watch over all of our students regardless of whether they are in a public or a private school.

The Holy Spirit is determined to stop our kids from continuing to hurt themselves and to hurt others. Our kids and young adults need options where they can get counseling, medical treatment, and recognition for their behavioral issues. We can never lose faith in our kids and young adults. We can save them if we believe that God, the Holy Spirit, and all of us in the community can be there for them in their good and bad times to rescue them from self-destruction and incarceration.

We must look for every way that is possible to help our kids and young adults to work with the Holy Spirit and to find God so that they can live a peaceful as part of God's Human Creation.

The Conflicts between God, the Holy Spirit, and Our Students

The main problem conflicts that God and the Holy Spirit will have with our children and young adults will be a person's rejection for communication with a higher power. Our students do not recognize that God and the Holy Spirit exist. Therefore, our students choose to ignore their capacity to communicate with God and the Holy Spirit. This causes our students to suffer from a detachment from God. That is when they think that Humanity will tolerate their efforts to hurt themselves and to hurt others.

A severe punishment awaits those students that do not want to recognize that God and the Holy Spirt exist and are available and desperate to help them. These students do not know the pain and suffering that they cause for God and the Holy Spirit by thinking that they can commit acts of destruction and self-destruction. They refuse to recognize the consequences of their actions until it is too late. That is when they have to face the criminal justice system.

God and the Holy Spirit do not want our young adults to be hooked on drugs and to become accustomed to incarceration. They will do everything that they can to help our young adults to avoid facing that kind of horror.

God and the Holy Spirit would never want any of us to use any kind of weapon. That includes everything from a kitchen knife to a gun to a semiautomatic rifle. Weapons serve only one purpose. Weapons give the owner of the weapons the ability to inflict serious bodily harm and even death against another human being. God has made it perfectly clear that murder is illegal within His Human Family. We have to teach our children and young adults to respect that ultimatum from God. The punishment from using a gun can be extremely severe. God and the Holy Spirit have no choice but to inflict that kind of pain and suffering upon anyone that tries to injure or to destroy human life with a weapon.

There are times when young adult men and women hurt each other in their relationships. God and the Holy Spirit cannot tolerate any relationship that inflicts pain and suffering between both partners in the relationship. Hurting and causing pain and suffering for a spouse or for children is a definite conflict between God and His young adults. An atmosphere of love and affection must exist in all family relationships. God and the Holy Spirit will work hard to try to save a family from collapse. They will try to stop that conflict and injuries that happen in a household. God can bring special therapists and psychiatrists into the family situation so that they family members can get extra help from medical professionals that the Holy Spirt certifies to work with families to stop conflicts in homes.

God and the Holy Spirit help us to resolve our conflicts in our schools, homes, workplaces, and in places where we socialize. We have to understand that God has us under surveillance for twenty-four hours a day and for seven days a week. He wants to protect us from harm. He wants to protect us from harming ourselves and from harming others. He wants to get us immediate help if someone injures us or if someone injures someone that we care about and love.

We feel the presence of the Holy Spirit everywhere that we go. We do not exactly notice that. We do not think about that when we say the Sign of the Cross. We do not have a mandate to wonder what the Holy Spirit is to all of us. However, the Holy Spirit is a powerful force in all of our lives. We should be thankful for all of the assistance that God and the Holy Spirit will give to all of us when they will work together to help us. That will eventually help us to end our conflicts with them.

How God and the Holy Spirit Work with Educators

We do not really wonder where our ability to learn comes from. We believe that a baby eventually learns how to talk to us and to understand us when we talk to him or her naturally. However, we fail to understand that God has a big role to play in the development of all human life. God helps all babies to start to understand how to function in many ways. God helps parents to hear a baby's thoughts. God is a translator between a parent and a baby in the first stages of the baby's' life.

God and the Holy Spirt continue to work with parents to develop their toddlers in order to prepare them to perform in school. God helps toddlers to know how to behave if parents enroll them into a daycare center or in a preschool. Parents and educators do not see a toddler's relationship with God. Toddlers do not talk about how God works with them to guide them through their early learning process. This may be true in both public and private schools.

All of our infants, toddlers, and kids have a relationship with God. The Holy Spirit watches over all of our kids. God and the Holy Spirt want to be part of the process of discipline for our young toddlers and children. God's silent efforts help educators to resort to types of discipline that are constructive and that do not injure students.

God and the Holy Spirit have to work with educators as part of the learning process for our young toddlers, children, and young adults. These efforts are subconscious feelings that guide all of our teachers and students in all of our schools. Teachers and students need help from God and the Holy Spirit. They get help whether they notice the effort or do not notice the effort.

There is no such thing as a private or public school that can teach their students in a situation where every student and teacher completely ignores God and rejects the help of God and of the Holy Spirit. A teacher faces supreme guidance when he or she has to work with students that have all kinds of gifts and all kinds of problems. God really senses that all teachers love their students. God and the Holy Spirit work with teachers at all grade levels to help them to achieve success with hopefully all of their students. They get supreme help whether they want it or not and whether they notice it or not.

Public school students and teachers are more likely to believe that they can exist and to succeed in the classroom while ignoring the existence of God. However, God and the Holy Spirt do not ignore the existence of our public-school teachers and our public-school kids. God loves our kids no matter where they go to school. God and the Holy Spirit love our teachers no matter where they try to teach and to develop our students.

God and the Holy Spirit play roles in all of our lives. God is hurt when certain students try to ignore His existence. However, that tends to happen in both public and parochial schools. Many public-school students have a relationship with God that is in good standing.

Educators have to understand the consequences that follow a student when he or she suffers a detachment from God because he or she wants to ignore God. This type of student wants to hurt himself or herself and to hurt others without understanding the consequences that he or she will face for doing so. We have to bring God and the Holy Spirit into the situation in order to help kids and young adults that need to connect with God and with the Holy Spirit in order to achieve salvation for themselves and for their loved ones.

God Helps Our Students to Respond to Constructive Discipline

We must try our best to make sure that we do not cause further injury to a student that has broken a rule or that has made a mistake in the classroom or in the school. Causing injuries to a student during an effort to discipline the student is an unacceptable way to retard the student's development as a student and as a member of the student community.

God and the Holy Spirit watch over all of our educators. God and the Holy Spirit try to work with our educators to help them to develop humane types of disciplinary programs that contribute to the ongoing and successful development of a student and/or young adult. Many educators do not understand that God chose them for their careers as educators. God guides all educators even though they may not realize it. God knows that educators report to work because they love to work with kids. They want to work with God, the Holy Spirit, parents, and kids in order to develop young kids into productive young adults and adults. That is their mission and destiny from God. God and the Holy Spirit have to work together with our teachers to continue to pursue and to achieve that mission every day.

God tries to help students to respond to constructive discipline. All students have an individual relationship with God. Every student has an individual relationship with the Holy Spirit. God and the Holy Spirit guide a child or a young adult student who has to face discipline. The student has done something to offend the teachers and principal of a school. Teachers have to either punish the student or have to convince the student never to commit the same mistake again.

The Holy Spirit might coach the student as to what to say during a disciplinary hearing. The Holy Spirit might ask the principal and the teacher to be merciful with the student if he or she promises never to make the same mistake again. Under no circumstances should educators terrify, threaten abuse, injure, or humiliate a student who had no idea what he or she was doing wrong when the student made the mistake.

The faculty should encourage the parents of the student to send him or her for psychological evaluations to see if his or her bad behaviors are the product of a severe psychiatric or behavioral disorder. The faculty of a school should help the student to know what he or she has been doing wrong. The student should receive rewards for improved behaviors. They should not injure children in anyway during the process of discipline.

God and the Holy Spirit work with our kids and young adults to respond to constructive discipline. We should congratulate our kids and young adults for improved behaviors. We should encourage our kids and young adults to reach out to God and to the Holy Spirit for assistance and guidance when we have to face constructive discipline. We should ask our kids and young adults to pray to God so that they can change their behaviors and never make the same mistakes again.

God gives all of our educators the special powers to teach our students reading, math, language arts, social studies, and so on. Educators must also teach students about other issues that pertain to God such as family planning, constructive discipline, criminal justice, constructive counseling, psychiatric counseling, and psychological therapy and counseling.

God and the Holy Spirit guide our educators whether they notice that or not. God loves everyone that is involved in the efforts to develop our students in our schools. God and the Holy Spirit will continue to help our schools secretly in the background.

Teaching the Difference between Right and Wrong

The Substance Abuse Awareness Program

Educators have a responsibility to help our students to understand the dangers that await them if they turn to a life of illegal drugs for a career. We need to inform our kids and young adults about how dangerous it really is to begin to use illegal drugs.

Recovered substance abusers should speak before audiences of our kids in our schools about their life of drugs, alcohol, and the use of weapons. The individuals should talk about life in prison. They should describe what detention in a substance abuse rehab center is like. They should talk about their broken families, their broken careers, their broken kids, and their broken dreams.

DEA Agents should go to our schools with DVD movies, which would show our kids, and young adults sting operations against drug dealers. They should show what life is like in a drug rehabilitation center. They should talk to the kids and young adults about what it is like to serve time in prison for dealing drugs, abusing weapons, driving under the influence of alcohol, and for domestic violence.

One movie should show recovered substance abusers that would try to explain why they started using drugs. They can explain what is so special about the high that they get from using drugs. They can explain how their lives fell apart because they could not stop using their drugs. They can talk about their divorces, the loss of their children, and endless unemployment. They can talk about being on the edge of suicide with their drug habit.

Law enforcement officers will make it perfectly clear that no kids or young adults should ever try to take illegal drugs. They should tell their students about all of the consequences that await them if they us illegal drugs. Law enforcement should also talk about making sure that our students know that they should turn any of their friends into the police department if they detect that the friend is selling drugs or that he or she is hooked on drugs. They should say that turning in a student that uses drugs is the best way to get the friend help.

It is just as important to educate our kids and young adults about the dangers of street drugs and the consequences of dealing and using street drugs as it is to teach them how to read and to understand arithmetic and algebra. We lose too many of our young adults to drugs. Now, our schools should make substance abuse awareness training and counseling as part of the required curriculum of every grammar school, middle school, and high school (both public and private) in the country.

These Substance Abuse Awareness Programs would help our students to connect with God. God would help His young adults to avoid the dead-end street that drug dealers would offer them. The Holy Spirit would reward our young adults for rejecting drugs by giving them help to establish career goals and educational programs that would promote their career goals.

God and the Holy Spirit exist in the lives of all of the children and young adults that encounter the temptation to use drugs. God and the Holy Spirit guide our kids and young adults from destructive behaviors with drugs. God and the Holy Spirit to work with our schools to make Substance Abuse Awareness Programs a successful part of every school's curriculum.

Firearms Awareness Programs

Killing or attempting to kill another human being is illegal and is a violation of the Laws of God. A firearm is a device of human destruction. A human being disappears from the face of the Earth if he or she uses a firearm to commit a crime. We must teach our kids and young adults that there are no productive purposes for using a firearm.

Our students have to listen to the horror stories about what happens to criminals when they use a firearm to conduct a bank robbery. The criminals go into a bank branch to demand that he bank tellers would give them cash by threatening them with a gun. The criminals then leave after they have acquired their cash.

Bank robbers can spend as much as fifteen to twenty years in prison for robbing banks. Is it worth the while to go into a bank to terrorize innocent people with a firearm if you will wind up spending ten to twenty years in prison for it?

Many people believe that they need weapons for self-protection. It is an insult to law enforcement to believe that they are not capable of protecting us against the bad people. Law enforcement officers should be the only persons that should have the authority to carry weapons other than our military personnel. We have no use for carrying an instrument of inflicting bodily harm, or life-threatening injuries upon others. God does not want us to have the capabilities to injure or to kill another human being with a gun.

We must teach our young adults about the reality of what a gun can really do for God and for Humanity. We have no right to carry an instrument of bodily harm that gives us the ability to inflict lifethreatening harm upon others. Our young adults have to understand that prison is a lonely existence. They do not want to spend time in a horrible place like a prison because they had fallen in love with the idea that they could gain something by using a gun.

There is a strong possibility that you will use a gun if you possess a gun for an extended period. Gun owners that deal with drugs and organized crimes expect the situation to arise when they will have no choice but to use a gun to deal with a problem such as a drug deal that has gone bad. A mobster might use a gun if he feels that an associate of his has become an informant for the Federal Bureau of Investigations.

Many people that own guns think that God and the Holy Spirit will not try to bring them to justice. They think that they can get away with using a gun to injure others, to steal from others, or even to kill others without facing law enforcement officers that will detect them and will try to bring them to justice.

We must help our young adults to understand that it is in their best interests to stay away from firearms under any circumstances. It is important for them to realize that using a gun is a one-way ticket to incarceration that can ruin their lives.

Our young adults also have to understand that God can be very hurt if they develop the capacity to injure or to destroy life. We must help our young adults to understand that they do not want to hurt God by acquiring the ability to hurt other human beings.

Criminal Justice Seminars

Too many of our young adults commit crimes without knowing that they are doing something wrong. There are a lot of high-risk kids and young adults that have a hard time trying to comprehend the difference between what is right and what is wrong. They can commit crimes without any idea that they are doing something wrong or that they will be facing very painful consequences in the future.

We must educate our kids and young adults about what our criminal justice system will and will not tolerate. We have to help our students to understand the most common crimes that criminals tend to commit and the harsh penalties that they face when judges sentence them to prison time. Our students have to understand the dangers that await them when they face peer pressure that encourages them to commit crimes.

Our students have to understand the consequences of becoming involved with drug dealing and substance abuse. We should employ recovered substance abusers to lecture our young students about what they have gone through to recognize their substance abuse problems and to recover from them through rehabilitation services.

Narcotics officers have to explain how they take down drug dealers and drug kingpins. These officers have to help our students to understand the life of pain and suffering that they will be facing if they continue to fantasize about drugs and drug dealing.

Criminal justice seminars would help our students to understand how law enforcement and the criminal justice system work together. Our students have to understand the way that police officers deal with traffic stops and suspicions that kids and young adults have been misbehaving in schools, in public, and in parties.

The mission of the Criminal Justice System is severely to discipline those who believe that they can commit a crime without facing the consequences of their actions. The real goal is to keep as many people that can commit crimes out of prisons, rehabilitation facilities, juvenile detention, and off the streets as homeless people. The Criminal Justice System does not like to send kids and/or young adults to juvenile detention. The Criminal Justice System does not like to send suspects to prison. Sometimes, trial juries and judges have no choice.

However, our educators should have a choice. They should understand that one of our primary goals in education is to keep our kids, young adults, and adults out of incarceration and free from committing crimes. We can accomplish this by making Criminal Justice Seminars a mandatory part of the curriculum of every grammar school, middles school, and high school in the country.

Our kids and young adults will learn the definition of a crime. They will learn the types of insane crimes that they can commit. They can learn to stay away from street drugs under any circumstances. Thy can learn to be respectful to the authority of law enforcement agencies. They can also understand that they have no us whatsoever for owning any kind of firearm.

God and the Holy Spirit supervise and influence the Criminal Justice System all of the time. They try to make the Criminal Justice System work to make Humanity a better place for all of us in which to live. We all must eventually find a way to live in peace with our brothers and sisters throughout the world. God and the Holy Spirit can guide us toward achieving that goal.

Domestic Violence Awareness Programs

We all get into disagreements when we exist with other family members in a family unit such as a home. We can disagree about minor issues like who will put the garbage out for the trash collector or who will take the dog out for a walk.

However, there are situation where disagreements can become life threatening. Life-threatening situations in a household can lead to domestic violence. That is when one or more persons in a home threaten to inflict bodily harm upon someone else in the home.

There can be many causes for the eruption of violence in a home. The main cause is when a girlfriend or wife threatens to end her relationship with her boyfriend or husband. She can threaten to move out of the house. That may cause the boyfriend or husband to become violent.

A girlfriend can refuse to engage in sexual activity with a boyfriend. That can lead to arguments that eventually would lead to domestic violence.

Infidelity on the part of either the boyfriend or the girlfriend can cause them to engage in violent arguments and physical violence. This type of violence may or may not include the use of weapons.

We should teach all of our young adults about the dynamics of the conflicts that lead to domestic disturbances and to domestic violence. We should encourage all of our students to seek professional marriage counseling if any type of conflict between the student and a spouse can become life threatening and can generate the need to inflict violent conflict in their home.

Family counselors and law enforcement officers have to explain what the consequences will be when any person in a home uses an act of violence against anyone else in that home. Our students should come to understand that law enforcement officers immediately arrest them if they use violence against anyone in their household. Students should understand that domestic violence makes a situation in a household to deteriorate.

Domestic Violence Seminars for Young Adults would explain the different scenarios. Students would come to understand how to avoid conflict in their home. Counselors would teach students never to inflict bodily harm upon anyone in their home under any circumstances. Students would be encouraged to call 911 if there would be a possibility that someone in the household would be contemplating violence and thee infliction of bodily harm among other members of their household.

We should teach students to encourage family members to seek professional family counseling in order to try to resolve the conflicts that have been leading to their fighting and threats of violence. Domestic Violence Counselors would be able to make individual appointments with students that feel that they cannot stop the conflict, the fighting, and/or the violence in their household.

All schools should take part in Domestic Violence Awareness Programs for their students. The goal of these programs would be to save the family unit and to keep family members from facing arrest and incarceration.

Our kids and young adults need help in dealing with domestic violence issues. They should have access to the resources that they will need to help theme to resolve their domestic issues.

Violent Crimes Awareness Programs

We all face a violent crime in our lives at least one point in our lives. Many violent crimes can affect us. It hurts us more when the victim of a violent crime is a relative, family member, or a close friend. We have to deal with images of violent crimes on the news all of the time. Our goal is to help our students to understand the consequences of committing violent crimes. We also must help our students to recover from their injuries when they are victims of violent crimes.

Rape is a violent crime that affects many young adult women and adult women. Rape is an effort to have a sexual encounter with a person that you have known for less than two days by using violence to force the partner to submit to the sexual activity. Consensual rape occurs when the two partners have known each other for less than two to four days and agrees to participate in sexual activity voluntarily without the use of violent force. Date rape is an effort by two partners to engage in sexual activity when they have only dated one time. They offer a mutual consent to sexual activity either during the first date or right after the first date. Partial rape happens when there is a sexual experience between two partners that have only dated one or two times but agree only to molest and sodomize each other.

Our young adults have to understand the consequences of rape. First, there is a possibility that the one partner may have a sexually transmitted disease. Rape sexual encounters pose the highest risk for the transmission of sexually transmitted diseases of any other type of sexual activity. An emotional pain follows both partners because of the emotional exploitation that is involved in having a sexual encounter in which each of the partners do not love each other. There is always a threat that such a sexual encounter will result in an unplanned pregnancy. There may also be a threat of violence between the two partners eventually.

Other types of violent crimes include bank robberies, murders, shootings, fights, and making threatening gestures with the threat of inflicting violent injury to someone else.

The Violent Crimes Awareness Programs will help our kids and young adults to understand that violence has no constructive purpose at all. We must teach our students that we must not resort to violence in order to solve our problems. We cannot solve our problems by trying to injure or to destroy human life. We must discourage all of our young adults from ever engaging in violent behaviors. Our young adults have to help their peers to understand that violence does not work to solve problems between God and all of us.

Violent Crimes Awareness Seminars would give counseling to our kids and young adults in all of our grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools. We can help our students to work with God to help us to solve our problems without resorting to violence.

We detach ourselves from God and from Humanity when we resort to using violence to attempt to solve our problems. We cannot gain anything by attempting to hurt others. We cannot solve problems by trying to inflict bodily harm upon others or upon ourselves.

Violent Crimes Awareness Programs will help our young adults and our adults to think twice before they will resort to violence to wind up in incarceration. We need to get our kids and young adults help and counseling so that they will not feel the need to use violence to solve the problems.

The Cash Crimes Awareness Program

Young adults and adults can use cash for illegal purposes. Drug dealers only work with cash. They do not take checks or credit cards. Mobsters love to use cash for everything that they do. They are not in the business of relying on credit cards for mostly anything that they do.

There are different types of crimes that someone can commit with cash. Drug dealers and mobsters like to work off the books. This means that they do not like to report their true income to the Internal Revenue Service. They then do not pay the IRS the money that they owe to it in back taxes because of their failure to report their income properly.

Persons that engage in tax evasion do not like to pay the full amount that they owe in back taxes to the Internal Revenue Service. They use that extra cash that they save as disposable income that they can use to pay bills, to meet payroll in their businesses, and to buy supplies for their businesses and their homes.

These types of businesspersons like to pay their employees with pure cash. They do not take any deductions out for social security, federal income tax, Medicare, and so on. Their employees do not like to file legitimate tax returns with the IRS every year.

Money laundering is also a favorite crime for drug dealers and mobsters. Money laundering is an effort to make money disappear in one location, such as a city, and to make it reappear in another state or another country. That is how they compensate the drug kingpins for the drugs that they receive from outside of the country.

How does this happen with cash? They may try to use money orders. They might try to use Western Union or MoneyGram. They may just take cash, put it into a box, and ship it to somewhere else via the United States Postal Service or by UPS. It can be difficult to determine who is laundering money to drug dealers and who is actually conducting official business or family business.

Educators have to discourage our students from working off the books. Educators have to help young adults to understand what it means to work off the books. They must explain why it is a crime. Our young adults have to understand the consequences await them if they try to do it.

Why is drug-dealing illegal? Drug dealers do not pay sales taxes on the drugs that they sell to their clients. They do not pay federal income taxes and state income taxes on the income. The Food and Drug Administration has not approved what they sell for the treatment of any disease or medical condition. The main problem with drug dealers is that they try to generate income while trying to be invisible to the Internal Revenue Service and the Federal and State Authorities.

It is important for our educators to help our students to understand what it means to work off the books, to understand the concept of money laundering, and to understand the concept of tax evasion. Our educators have to warn our students about the consequences of an IRS Audit that might expose extra amounts of taxes that a business would owe to the IRS as the result of tax evasion and off the books operations. Our students need to understand that their worst nightmare would be to owe money to the IRS that they could not pay back to them now.

The IRS could then garnish your wages, shut down your business, repossess your property and your assets, and they could subject you to an indefinite amount of terrifying harassment.

The Final Conflict between God, the Holy Spirit, and Humanity

The End to Violence and Wrongful Death

We do not have anything to gain by killing each other when we exist in God's Universe. Why it is that so many of us do not understand that torture, murder, and self-inflicted injuries are inconsistent with God's creation? This conflict continues to drive a wedge between Humanity and God. The reality is that God will put an end to wrongful deaths eventually.

We naturally have conflicts with each other and with God because we often find to have the justification to use violence and other means of harm against ourselves and against each other. We can find many different ways to hurt each other. We can believe that we have justifiable reasons for doing so. It seems that we all have our own justifiable motives to hurt ourselves, to hurt others, and to hurt God in all kinds of different situations.

God and the Holy Spirit will always try to end the conflict that leads to destructive and self-destructive behaviors among all of our brothers and sisters. God and the Holy Spirit look at violent behaviors with grief and sorrow. God and the Holy Spirit do everything that they can to make sure that violence will not lead to a wrongful death.

The discipline of God and of the Holy Spirit tries to stop violence and self-destructive behaviors in all of us. God has various ways to discipline us for our mistakes. That is why God and the Holy Spirit created the Criminal Justice System. It seems that the numbers of people that continue to try to hurt themselves and to hurt others never stops to increase. Many of us believe that we can commit crimes and that we will not have to answer to the criminal justice system because we have convinced ourselves that it does not exist in our lives.

Discipline that would end wrongful deaths in our communities would come directly from God and the Holy Spirit. We must teach our kids and young adults to respect the authority of God when it comes to issues of life and/or death. We must help our children and young adults to understand that violence and wrongful deaths are incompatible with God's Human Family.

God and the Holy Spirit will discipline us in many ways with the goal of keeping us from committing sins and crimes. The last thing that God would want us to do is to try to commit murder against another human being.

The goal of the discipline that come from God and from the Holy Spirit is quietly to persuade all of us to understand the consequences of trying to hurt ourselves and of trying to hurt others. God wants us to understand that he loves all of us. The Holy Spirit wants us to understand that they are there to support us when we have to decide whether to resort to violence in order to solve a crisis.

God will detect our fantasies of inflicting life-threatening harm upon others. God will try to discipline us for those intentions quietly. The ultimate discipline that we face for injuring or ending the life of another human being is our removal from Humanity for the rest of our lives. That is very painful for us if we really want to hurt others with the idea that we can get away with it without facing the punishment of the criminal justice system.

An End to Illegal Substance Abuse

God and the Holy Spirit are leading the war against the epidemic of substance abuse throughout Humanity. Substance abuse is a cancer that is threatening to undermine God's Human Family.

There is one thing about God that we have to understand. God will not just watch us engaging in a campaign of self-injury where we will continue to hurt ourselves without forcing us to get assistance. God and the Holy Spirit have set up tens-of-thousands of substance abuse rehabilitation programs throughout the United States. The Holy Spirit guides our Addiction Doctors and Substance Abuse Counselors. All of our substance abuse treatment professionals work for God and the Holy Spirit.

How should God and the Holy Spirit discipline drug dealers, drug kingpins, and drug cartels? These people belong to organizations that make money by convincing some of us to do drugs some of the time or most of the time. They believe that they can form companies that will distribute illegal drugs without having to face the criminal justice system.

Do God and the Holy Spirit have to tolerate the types of companies and individuals that make a living by helping others to destroy themselves through substance abuse? What can God and the Holy Spirit do to stop the violence and the mass self-destruction of substance abusers that exist in our human societies around the world? They have assembled a vast army that is not trying to combat the illegal manufacture and distribution of illegal drugs all over the world and in our own country.

God and the Holy Spirit have all drug labs, drug companies, and drug manufacturing and drug distribution organizations under round-the-clock surveillance. God and the Holy Spirit are capable of guiding our substance abuse law enforcement officers to the individuals that believe that God can tolerate what they are doing to hurt His children all over the world.

How do substance abusers respond to discipline from law enforcement, from courts, and from substance abuse counselors? Substance abusers have to understand that they are Part of God. God works with others to discipline a substance abuser because God loves that person. God cannot hurt himself. God does not allow you to hurt yourself when you are a Part of God. God does not allow you to hurt him and/or to hurt others. Substance abusers have to show remorse for what they have done to try to hurt themselves and to hurt others. They must also complete the requirements of their rehabilitation program so that they can understand how to go on with their lives without depending on substance abuse.

Substance abusers must understand the consequences of refusing to respond to discipline. A substance abuser that continues to seek out to use drugs or to deal drugs can wind up in incarceration in prison. He or she can become homeless. He or she can lose his or her capacity to work. He or she might run out of money. He or she might suffer a detachment form God.

God and the Holy Spirt try to work with all substance abusers. They have a way of quietly disciplining these individuals so that they can understand the dead-end street on which they are traveling. God does not give up on anyone. God and the Holy Spirit will do everything that they can to work with our medical community in order to welcome a former substance abuser back into God's Human Community as a clean and sober individual.

An End to Life-Threatening Conflicts in Our Schools

God and the Holy Spirt do not tolerate life-threatening conflict in our schools. There are many examples of life-threatening conflicts in our schools. Under aged dating can lead to an under aged unplanned pregnancy. Members of a peer group may force fellow students to abuse alcohol, illegal drugs, and tobacco. Some peer groups might want to experiment with weapons. Gangs may form within certain schools. Students may become so sexually promiscuous that they may begin a sexually transmitted disease epidemic. School violence in the school may erupt when members of opposing gangs start to bully and to harass each other.

God and the Holy Spirt find these problems to be unacceptable. God cries whenever any under aged young adult girls becomes pregnant. God gets upset when under aged girls feel the need to date a boyfriend and to become submissive to boyfriend's sexual desires. Parents should understand the risks that they would face if they allow a minor that is under the age of eighteen years old to begin dating a young adult of a similar age group. Something will go wrong eventually. These types of young adults will agree to experiment with sexual activity at some point in their relationship. That decision could lead to an unplanned pregnancy. We do not think that God want our teenagers to become pregnant. God guides our teenagers away from a bad situation. God disciplines everyone that is involved in an unplanned teenage pregnancy.

The ultimate discipline of any peer group in any school that promotes reckless and promiscuous high-risk sexual behaviors is the start of a sexually transmitted disease epidemic within the school. This may happen in a college dorm. It could happen in a frat house or a sorority house. It could happen to students in their homes with their families. God disciplines our young adults for reckless sexual behaviors.

God and the Holy Spirit have no patience for gangs or for gang violence. Gang members like to deal drugs, to use weapons, and to work off the books in mob related companies. Law enforcement agencies should discipline gang members by getting those help. Gang members need job training, psychiatric medical treatment, and psychological counseling. Gang members need spiritual counseling from religious leaders. Gang members need to participate in substance abuse rehabilitation services. God and the Holy Spirit want to welcome gang members back into the Human Community after they have finished disciplining and remodeling those gang members to the point where they no longer need to participate in gangs.

Destructive peer pressure can give a student that want to gain acceptance into a peer group an ultimatum. The student can either engage in the offensive behaviors of the members of the peer group of the student will face rejection from the peer group. These destructive behaviors can include smoking, drinking alcohol, using illegal drugs, and using weapons. It is a lonely feeling when a good student faces this kind of ultimatum when he or she is desperate to achieve acceptance into a peer group.

God and the Holy Spirit have no tolerance for destructive peer pressure. All schools answer to God and to the Holy Spirit. Schools have to be ready to use the levels of discipline that would be ready to deal with destructive peer pressure. We must help our students to understand the difference between right and wrong. We must help them to understand that our schools will severely discipline our students for engaging in persistent and destructive peer pressure.

Universal Behavioral Healthcare

We all at some point suffer through some type of psychiatric illness. It might be a deep depression because of a death in the family. It might be that a family member is physically ill. One of our children may be in trouble in school. A family member may have lost a job. These are all scenarios that would cause us to develop the symptoms of certain types of psychiatric or behavioral disorders.

It is important to understand the urgent need that we all must have to seek out psychiatric or behavioral health treatment when we feel that it is justified to hurt ourselves or to hurt others. God and the Holy Spirit created psychiatry for getting people that want to hurt themselves and others, as well as breaking laws, the medical care that they need so that they will not make the ultimate mistake. The ultimate mistake is to try to hurt yourself. The ultimate mistake is to try to hurt others.

God disciplines us for wanting to hurt ourselves and to hurt others by forcing us to receive psychiatric care and psychological counseling. God wants us to talk to religious leaders about how God feels when someone wants to hurt himself or herself. God will not tolerate anyone that wants to hurt himself or someone else. It is important for psychiatrists to understand that this is their mission in their careers.

We should establish a nationwide system of Universal Behavioral Healthcare that would give patients psychiatric medical treatment, psychological counseling, and religious counseling at a moment's notice for a small copayment or for free. Patients could make an emergency appointment to see a psychiatrist or a psychiatry resident within twenty-four hours. Patients could be encouraged to admit themselves into a psychiatric impatient unit for immediate psychiatric care.

Patients could call a nationwide hotline to talk to a board-certified psychotherapist to try to get advice about how deal with his or her desperate crisis. The psychologist or social worker would be able to guide the caller in order to get him or her immediate psychiatric medical assistance.

Universal Behavioral Healthcare would be God's way of disciplining those of us who feel that we are a threat to themselves and/or a threat to others. God wants to get people that feel like hurting others help before they will do something wrong that will cost them their freedom and will result in spending the rest of their lives in prisons. God does not allow any man or woman to destroy himself or herself. It deeply hurts God when one of his sons or daughters is so sick that he or she no longer desires to be part of the human race. We have to work with God to change that attitude that a patient might have that leaving us by hurting himself or herself is a crime against us and is a crime against God. We do not want to see them go. God does not want to see them leave either.

Discipline is there to save lives. It helps us to bond with God after we have failed him. Discipline is all about reconnecting with our Supreme Being in a respectful and mature manner. Discipline is about trying to make the world a more peaceful place when God has succeeded in talking sense into us. That final discipline will help us to find a new era in our lives. We will someday live in peace and harmony with each other and with our Supreme Being by responding to discipline responsibly.

Sexual Behaviors Discipline

We must remember that the reproductive system is an interconnected group of organs and tubes that God designs to help a man and a woman to work with God to conceive and to create human

life. Nothing is really any better about what we do with our reproductive organs than to work with God and our spouse to bring a new human life into the world.

What do we gain by having a sexual encounter with a partner or with a spouse while using birth control? You really get ten to fifteen minutes of passion and then it ends. There is always the danger that the birth control method might fail and that it will result in an unplanned pregnancy.

We should look at homosexual relationships. God designed the male reproductive system to work with a man, his spouse, and God Himself, to conceive and to create human life after intimate sexual intercourse. Can a gay man try to impregnate another gay man? Can two gay men try to impregnate each other? Sexual encounters between a husband and a wife will result in the conception of a human life. The wife will give birth to the child a few months later. God will be overjoyed when He sees a new human life, which the Human Community has accepted with his or her parents. How can either of two homosexual men give birth at all in their relationship?

What is a marriage? A marriage is a contract between a husband, a wife, and God. They agree to conceive human lives through sexual intimacy and to work together to develop their human lives after childbirth. God participates in the marriage of the husband and wife in order to help them to develop their children. It is a beautiful experience to have the opportunity to develop human babies and human toddlers.

Can God work with two married gay men to develop human life? Can God conceive with two gay men that are married? How does God feel when two married gay men persistently try to impregnate each other? Can a gay man actually give birth to a human life after he has intimacy with his partner or husband?

How does God feel when he sees to gay women that are trying to pretend that they are men that can impregnate each other? How does feel when he sees to women trying to achieve sexual activity when neither of them can impregnate her partner? What does sexual activity between two women accomplish if their efforts to impregnate each other will fail every single time?

Sexually transmitted diseases probably exist because God and the Holy Spirit are very angry and they are very offended by the sexual behaviors of a large number of the people that live with us as part of Humanity right now. We have to understand that sexuality is a direct connection to God. We have to know that God will punish us if we offend Him through our sexual behaviors.

Men and women can choose to engage in the homosexual lifestyles. However, our young adults should receive extensive family planning training to help them to understand the benefits of working with a spouse and with God to conceive and to develop human life. We must persistently warn our young about the dangers of high-risk sexual behaviors and sexually transmitted diseases.

We must remember that God has chosen our gender for us. Men carry the seed of life. Women give birth to human life after successfully receiving the seed of human life. That is the first reality that our young adults should face in their family planning courses.

God and the Holy Spirit have been disciplining all of us for centuries. We do things that go beyond the limit of what they can tolerate from us. They can violent and their discipline for us can become overwhelming. When will we finally learn our lessons? When will we get to a point when we will be about to offend God and God will tell us that we are about to offend Him. When will the day come that we will immediately apologize to God for what we were planning to do to offend Him? Then, would we voluntarily refuse to complete the effort that would hurt God? It takes a lot of maturity to treat God and the Holy Spirit with that kind of respect to honor them like that.

How do we create a utopian type of existence here on Earth for ourselves? So many of us are so detached from God that we now have extensively work with our brothers and sisters all over the world to form an alliance that would work with God and the Holy Spirit to help those of us that do not understand the difference between right and wrong. We must help our brothers and sisters to find our Loving and Forgiving God after they have fallen into a detachment from God.

We have to stop hurting God. We all have to recognize the role that God plays in all of our lives. We must be very remorseful for what we have done wrong to hurt God, the Holy Spirit, and all of our brothers and sisters. We have to understand what hurts God. We also have to know what honors God. We must honor God through worship and religious studying.

Someday, we will face a final judgment day for God and for us. Suffering, death, pain, disabilities, and murder will cease to exist from God Human Creation. There will be no more poverty, no more starvation, and no more homelessness. It is probably the Holy Spirit's dream to put an end to our suffering. We have to pray to God so that He will be instrumental in helping our pain and suffering here on Earth to finally end.

We must find our relationship with God with an intent to work with Him to bring an end to human pain and suffering. We must apologize on behalf of all of our brothers and sisters who have failed God. We must seek mercy from God while we will be forgiving others for what they have done to hurt us and to hurt our relationships with God.

We will find the Holy Spirit. We will find a force that is Part of God. We will find a partnership with God that is the main reason why Humanity still exists. The Holy Spirit has been a part of our lives ever since the days of the ancient prophets. The Holy Spirit will continue to guide us as we try to achieve a final and lasting peace with God, Our Supreme Being.

We have to move in the right direction by believing in the goodness of God's Creation. We must believe that we are all good persons even when we do things that may hurt Humanity. We have to understand that our Supreme Being does not create evil. Evil is incompatible with His creation. It disappears as quickly as God discovers its existence.

We must pray and hope that we will find God and the Holy Spirit. We must pray that we will stop having harmful and destructive thoughts about our brothers and sisters all over the world. We must work with governments of Humanity in order to stop the senseless fantasies that we can make excuses to kill each other and/or to risk serious harm against ourselves and/or against others.

The End of Humanity's Conflicts with God and the Holy Spirit We Must Communicate with God and with the Holy Spirit

We all must be very concerned about the feelings of God and of the Holy Spirit about our thoughts, plans, and actions. We must be ready to accept guidance, support, and discipline from God and the Holy Spirit. We must pray in a way that describes our problems to God and the Holy Spirit. We must be receptive about how God and the Holy Spirit would want us to approach to solve our problems.

God loves to work with parents to develop young infants and toddlers so that they can achieve the basic levels of functioning. God has a big role to play to help babies to interact with their parents, siblings, and loved ones. That is when we first learn how to interact with God.

God and the Holy Spirit are instrumental in helping our young children to learn how to read, to use numbers, and to write. They teach our kids to exercise social skills with one another. God and the Holy Spirit help our toddlers to be social individuals in daycare programs and in preschool programs.

God and the Holy Spirit care about what we think. They want to hear about our grievances and problems. When do we have to care about what they think? We have to care about the Supreme Forces in order to function in our daily lives. We cannot be successful as a parent or spouse without working for God. God gives us our destiny. He gives us the ability to achieve our destiny. God and the Holy Spirit work with us through our thoughts and actions.

We have to work very hard to resolve our conflicts with God and the Holy Spirit. Facing discipline for what we have done wrong is the beginning of the process of resolving our conflicts with God and the Holy Spirit. We then must develop a course of action that will be acceptable to them. We then must carry out the plan. We hope that our conflicts with God and the Holy Spirit will be resolved or will be significantly closer to being resolved at that point.

Sometimes, God and the Holy Spirit would want us to help others that are in dire need of help. We can continue to make peace with them by doing everything that we can to help our brothers and sisters that are in trouble. We honor God and the Holy Spirit when we make a difference in a person's life when we choose to help them out of the goodness of our hearts.

`We must understand that a pregnancy is part of the way that God creates human life in His Universe. God's Factory of Human Life is present in every woman. Every woman gives God the ability to expand His Human Creation by conceiving human life with a man and a woman and by bringing that human life into the world.

It deeply horrifies God when a couple that participated in the intimacy that convinced God to conceive a human life inside of His Factory of Human Life rejects that human life and tries to pay a doctor to try to destroy it. The main purpose of engaging in sexual activity is to conceive and to give birth of a human life. Why is a woman engaging in sexual activity if she wants ten minutes of pleasure to end in such a tragedy for God and for Humanity? We should develop special support networks that would help women who are considering abortions to have options. They have to understand the beauty of the human life that God is trying to give her. She also has to understand that ten minutes of passion is not worth the pain and suffering of an abortion. The ultimate pain that a woman could cause for God is to reject a newly conceived human life in this manner.

We Must Be Responsive to God and the Holy Spirit

Sometimes, God and the Holy Spirit need to confront us because they have numerous types of grievances that they need to bring to our attention. Prayer is not a one-way line of communication. It is not a situation when we talk to God and He just listens to us without responding to what we are saying to Him. Sometimes we try to confront God through prayer. Sometimes, however, God and the Holy Spirit attempt to confront us. They sometimes have serious issues to discuss with us. Sometimes, they reach a state of desperation where they need to ask us to help them.

We have to remember that living in God's Human Creation is a privilege. God gives us everything on this Planet Earth. We have food, water, plants, fuel, and everything else. We should be kind to God when He needs us to help Him. That is also true if God needs to help us. We have to be responsive to God when He cares enough about us that He feels the need to intervene in our lives. We should not resist the efforts of God and of the Holy Spirit to help us.

Sometimes, we encounter crises that threaten our existence on this planet. We need to work with God and the Holy Spirit to deal with threats that exist against Humanity. We have to understand that we seek to resolve human conflict while preventing the loss of life. We cannot work with God to solve problems if we expect Him to tolerate murder or genocide as a way to solve our problems.

We can detect when someone is not being truthful with us. Sometimes, people that we deal with lie to us. Our guidance from God and the Holy Spirit can help us to detect false information that reaches us. They help us to understand the reality that really exists. The reality that exists for us and the reality that seems to exist for us can sometimes be quite different. God and the Holy Spirit help us to discover the truth about our lives. They help us to throw out our misconceptions about the problems and situations of which we are dealing. God and the Holy Spirit want to tell us the truth. They want us to exist in a state of detachment from reality.

We can help others that are in pain by being responsive to God and the Holy Spirit. We can comfort a family member or a friend when there has been a wrongful death. It might be a homicide or an accidental death. God guides us in how to show love, sympathy, respect, and compassion for all of those that are grieving a wrongful death.

Do we have to do what God wants us to do? We probably would say no. There are many benefits to doing what God wants from us. There may be rewards that would be waiting for us in the future of the situation. Doing what he wants you to do can lead you to your dream job or to the girlfriend and/or boyfriend of your dreams. Fulfilling the will of God can give you certain fulfillments such as a beautiful baby or a promotion at work.

You usually get recognition and rewards when you follow God's guidance and request for help to save another person's life. God and the Holy Spirt guide local law enforcement officers and federal law enforcement officers as well as fire rescue personnel all of the time. The Holy Spirit helps our law enforcement officers to make split-second decisions that that work to save lives. Law enforcement follows the guidance of the Holy Spirit all of the time. They do not completely understand that it happens and how it happens. However, God and the Holy Spirit are there for law enforcement so that they can continue to serve their communities and to save lives.

We should not be Afraid of God and the Holy Spirit

We all need to seek help from God and from the Holy Spirit at one time or another. Sometimes, we have made so many mistakes that we are very scared and afraid to approach God and the Holy Spirit for assistance. They are there to help us regardless of what we have done wrong in our lives. They are there to watch over us. They are there to help us to succeed in our marriage, as a parent, and in a successful career. God and the Holy Spirit want to hear why any of us would be afraid of them. God and the Holy Spirit would want to understand why so many people resort to violence to solve problems here on this Planet Earth without fearing for their lives over what they can do to us.

We should be afraid of God and of the Holy Spirit when we resort to violence, murder, or the destruction of foreign property to try to solve problems. We should be afraid of God when our schools fail to educate our students about criminal justice issues that could save them from a lifetime of criminal activity and incarceration. We should be scared of God and of the Holy Spirit when we persistently engage in an unjustifiable paranoia that terrorists out there, somewhere out there, are out to kill innocent human lives for no reason.

We should be afraid of God and of the Holy Spirit when we believe that we can kill anyone that we deem to be a terrorist without an arrest, a trial, jury deliberations, a verdict, and a death sentence. Who gives us the right to use drones to seek out terrorists and to kill them because we have intelligence that they belong to a terrorist organization?

Why is it that we cannot get psychiatric care to those who we believe are terrorists to try to help them to understand that fantasizing about destroying human life is a crime in every religion in the world. We cannot forgive people out there because we believe that they are out to kill us. How many times has this type or scenario actually materialized? What gives us the reason and the right to expect and terrorist attack against us that could happen at any time because there are people out there that hate us here?

Muslims, Jews, and Christians are God's sons and daughters. How can He continue to tolerate the persistent conflicts that exist between His Muslims, His Christians, and His Jews? Our ancient prophets actually set us up for this campaign of paranoia. That is the belief that people want to kill us in the background for no reason. How many people need psychiatric care because of this?

Do we think about God and about the Holy Spirit when we offend God by claiming that people are out to kill us at any point in the future? Do we want to retaliate against these people even though we do not know where they exist or how they are going to attack us?

We are all brothers and sisters here on this planet. Our obsession with paranoia about terrorists gives us excuses to fragment God's Human Family. These rumors about terrorists injure the legacies of all of our ancient prophets. We have to find constructive ways to resolve our conflicts with those that have psychiatric disorders that are so severe that they believe that they can accomplish their goals through violence instead of with a cooperation with God and with the United Nations. We must look at these individuals as persons that need help from Humanity. They need intensive psychiatric and medical treatment. They need help from Humanity. They need us to forgive them. They need us to help them. God needs us to try to start solving these conflicts through peaceful confrontation and not by having fantasies of killing people.

God and the Holy Spirit Lead Us to Success

Many things can make us successful in our lives. The God and the Holy Spirit have special ways of disciplining us through peaceful and soft communications with us. God wants us to know how He feels about what we are doing wrong when we think about trying to commit a crime or a sin. God wants us to understand the consequences that we will face when we ignore His efforts to steer us away from the type of thinking that promotes destructive and self-destructive behaviors.

The Holy Spirit watches over all of us. The Holy Spirit wants us to understand the difference between right and wrong. They want to discipline us peacefully for having the intent to disrupt Humanity and God's universe. They want to help us to find God before we will make the ultimate mistakes that will cause us to face incarceration and removal for God's creation.

God's influence will lead us to success in our lives. God leadership of Humanity will allow us to achieve our goals. God's influence will prevent us from committing sins and crimes.

It is a shame that some of us suffer from a detachment from God that frustrates God's efforts to reach us in our time of need. There is a strong chance that God cannot steer us away from committing sins and crimes when we have chosen to achieve a detachment from Him. We tell God that we do not care about what He thinks about what we are doing and/or the consequences that we will face when we finally break His Laws and the Laws of Humanity.

The Holy Spirit wants to help all of us to succeed in God's universe. The Holy Spirit wants to do everything that it can to help us to make peace with God. The Holy Spirit wants us to exploit our relationship with God to accomplish constructive goals in our lives. The Holy Spirt believes that the way that God disciplines us should be a learning experience that will help us to understand how to function as part of Humanity without having the intent to cause injury to ourselves and/or to others.

God wants us to respond to His discipline so that we can fulfill our obligations to Him to achieve parenthood and to participate in the development of human life. God does not want to take our freedom away from us. However, we may face incarceration if we fail to recognize the existence of God in our lives and to respond to His discipline when He detects that we are showing the intent to hurt ourselves and/or to hurt others.

The Holy Spirit is a guiding force in all of our lives. The Holy Spirit has constructive ways to discipline our students. Students can be very naïve. They can make simple mistakes and they can make life-threatening mistakes. The Holy Spirit watches over all of our students in all of our schools. It wants our students to achieve success in their relationship with God. Part of that process is to successfully respond to God's discipline and to understand that God will not tolerate certain actions and behaviors on the part of our students.

God and the Holy Spirit will lead us to success in our lives. We will enjoy success in our relationships with God and with our relationships with others. We will enjoy success in our academic achievements. We will enjoy success in our careers. We will enjoy success when we achieve parenthood. We will enjoy success when we finally achieve a lasting peace with God.

God and the Holy Spirit use discipline as a way to develop all of us to be constructive participants in the structure of Humanity. God can forgive us for having the intent to hurt ourselves and to hurt others if we show remorse fort those intentions and to not commit those sins and crimes.

We Must Show Remorse to God

We all make mistakes, commit sins, and commit crimes that hurt our relationships with God. We all fail God at one time or another in our lives. We all come to believe that we have something to gain by hurting ourselves and/or by hurting others for our own selfish reasons. We all try to ignore the way that God feels about us when we betray Him by committing sins and crimes that allow us to hurt ourselves and/or to hurt others.

The Holy Spirt knows the consequences that we will face when we decide to commit a sin or to commit a crime. It hurts the Holy Spirit when we are indifferent to the suffering of God when we decide to betray Him by engaging in behaviors with the intent to hurt ourselves and/or to hurt others. The Holy Spirit has to work with God to determine the appropriate discipline that we will face for our actions that amount to efforts to hurt God, to hurt ourselves, and/or to hurt Humanity.

Law enforcement officers can intercept us when we are committing a crime or when we are hurting ourselves and/or hurting others. God does not tolerate anyone that will hurt themselves with illegal drugs. Law enforcement officers will severely discipline us when we carry out the intent to hurt ourselves with illegal drugs. Law enforcement officers also must discipline us if we proceed to attempt to commit various other types of crimes. God and the Holy Spirit will seek to guide them in order to help them to discipline those of us that do not understand that God will not tolerate the way that they are hurting themselves and/or the way that they are hurting others.

God expects us to show remorse to Him and to the criminal justice system for the sins and crimes that we are capable of committing against God, against ourselves, and against Humanity. We have to accept responsibility for what we have done wrong to disrupt God and Humanity. We must be sorry for what we have done. We must show the willful intent to never commit the same sins and crimes again. We must express that remorse in from of religious leaders and in front of the criminal justice system.

God wants our criminal justice system to show mercy for those who show true remorse for the sins and crimes that they have committed in their lives. God wants to see that remorse before He will ask the criminal justice system to be merciful with us and to spare us from incarceration. God and the Holy Spirit can use their influence over the criminal justice system to find peaceful and humane ways to successfully discipline those of us that show true remorse for the mistakes that we have made.

God and the Holy Spirit wants to train parents in how to use constructive discipline to teach their children and young adults the right way to behave and to understand what they have been doing wrong. Parents must help make it perfectly clear to their children that they cannot tolerate certain behaviors and actions from their kids. However, the parents need to use constructive discipline with their children that will not injure them. God and the Holy Spirit can work with parents to devise strategies to us non-destructive discipline in their children that will not injure them.

God and the Holy Spirit want all of our kids to face legitimate constructive discipline as toddlers, children, and young adults. God and the Holy Spirit hope that constructive discipline in a human being's first few years of development will make it easier to keep our kids and young adults away from incarceration when they become older. Constructive discipline for kids and young adults can help them to avoid punishment by the criminal justice system. They can enjoy a constructive and lasting relationships with God, the Holy Spirit, and with the members of Humanity.

Discipline and God's Mission for Us

God has a plan for all of us. God reveals His destiny for us sooner or later in our lifetimes. He hopes that nothing will frustrate or incapacitate our efforts to achieve His plan for us or His destiny for us. God has a predefined role for all of us to play within Humanity from the time that we are born. God helps parents to groom toddlers, children, and young adults to begin the process of achieving their destiny and to understand God's plan for them.

God is angry and frustrated when the commission of sins and crimes interfere with the development of a child and the eventual fulfillment of a child's destiny. God wants every person that is involved in a child's upbringing to contribute to the ability of a child to find God and to discover how to achieve his or her destiny.

God finds peaceful ways to discipline a toddler, a child, and/or a young adult for doing things that hurt their chances of achieving their purpose in life. God does not appreciate it when our young adults fall prey to substance abuse and alcoholism as young adults. These are behaviors that obstruct a young adult's mission to achieve God's destiny for him or her.

God disciplines our kids for thinking that they can continue to be destructive to themselves and to others without facing the consequences of what they are doing. God and the Holy Spirit have to work with parents to try to correct and to modify a child's behaviors through constructive discipline. A child and/or a young adult must come to understand why his or her destructive behaviors are hurting his or her relationship with God. Kids have to understand the eventual consequences of persistently taunting God with destructive and self-destructive behaviors. Parents and educators must decide what kind of constructive discipline would be appropriate for kids and young adults that disrupt their households, their schools, and their communities with their disruptive behaviors that might cause them to be unable to achieve their destiny.

God and the Holy Spirit want to be part of the way that schools will discipline their students. God does not want any school's discipline to become so severe that it would incapacitate a student's ability to achieve his or her destiny. God wants to help parents and educators to groom our students for success by teaching them the right ways to behave and to socialize as an important part of their community.

How does God and the Holy Spirit deal with persons that commit sins and crimes against our kids that can frustrate their efforts to reach the destiny that God has chosen for them? God severely disciplines anyone that injures His relationship with anyone of His students. The Holy Spirit finds it difficult to tolerate persons that could work to obstruct a child's or a young adult's relationship with God and his or her efforts to work with God to achieve their destiny.

God offers us constructive discipline through His personal relationship with us. We find God in our live when we pursue the destiny that He has chosen for us. We work with God and the Holy Spirit to help us to understand God's plan for us and how to achieve it.

God offers constructive discipline to all of our students because He does not believe that our schools should groom students to experience incarceration after graduation. God wants all of the students that graduate from our public and private schools to enjoy a lifetime of freedom with a healthy family life, healthy relationships, and a healthy career.

Understanding God through Regular Prayer

We should always try to reach God on a daily basis in an effort to gain the wisdom and knowledge that we will need to avoid the intent to commit sins and crimes. We can use prayer to reach out to God so that He can guide our thoughts away from the intent to hurt ourselves and/or to hurt others.

We can avoid the need to force God to discipline us if we discover what we are doing wrong in our lives through prayer. God can discover our intentions, our attitudes, and our motivations when we pray to Him on a daily basis. He then can help us to understand whether what we are planning to do is compatible with His laws and regulations. He can help us to understand whether what we want to do is either constructive or is an intentional effort to inflict injuries upon ourselves and/or upon others.

God and the Holy Spirit use prayer as a constructive method of discipline. God softly explains what we are doing wrong to us. God can then offer us advice and guidance about how to fix what we are doing wrong and to make it right. God responds to our prayers by helping us to understand that we are doing something wrong. This type of discipline helps to prevent us from being a threat to ourselves and/or a threat to others. Eventually, God's discipline through prayer helps us to avoid the penalties of committing sins, crimes, and violating God's will in our lives.

God will try to reach us when He feels that we are about to make a catastrophic mistake. God may open up the lines of prayer at that point. He can help us to understand that we may be doing something that is horribly wrong. He may explain how to approach the problem in a more constructive way. He can help us to fix the problem without causing us to face the pain and suffering of committing a sin or a crime.

The Holy Spirit reaches out to us when God has problems in trying to save our lives when we are determined to commit a sin or a crime. The Holy Spirit tries to show us the consequences that await us if we continue to hurt God and to test His patience. The Holy Spirit tries hard to give us the counseling that we will need in order to lead us away from hurting God when we will decide to hurt ourselves and/or to hurt others.

The Holy Spirit can help us to ask God to be merciful with us when we have betrayed Him by becoming a threat to ourselves and/or a threat to others. The Holy Spirt can help us to understand the anger that God has toward us when we have betrayed Him. The Holy Spirit can help us to find a way to play damage control with God and with law enforcement agencies in order to save the life of someone who has hurt God by committing a sin or a crime.

Prayer is a way to learn about what constitutes a crime. Prayer is a way that God teaches us the difference between right and wrong. Prayer is the way that God grooms our toddlers and young children to be respectful of the Laws of God and the Laws of Humanity. God teaches our kids and young adults about the consequence of committing all types of different crimes through prayer.

God hates after-the-fact justice. God hates it when the criminal justice system incarcerates a young adult or an adult. God wishes that He could prevent such incarcerations by teaching His sons and daughters to avoid the commission of crimes and to seek medical treatment and counseling for having medical disorders that contribute to the type of thinking that promotes the infliction of harm upon oneself and upon others.

Discipline and God's Love for Us

Constructive discipline can be a way that God shows love for all of us. It is a way that God has to teach us to continue to be a productive part of His creation. God never does want us to hurt ourselves and/or to hurt others. God does not want us to commit crimes that are so severe that the criminal justice system with force us into incarceration. God all of His children to enjoy the freedom that they deserve when they are deemed to be Part of God.

God and the Holy Spirit want all of us to experience their love for us. They want all of us to understand the difference between right and wrong. They want us to understand what we need to understand so that all of us will retain our freedom within God's creation. God and the Holy Spirit will not see any constructive purpose for sending a human being into incarceration. God feels grief and sorrow when one of His human beings disappears from the face of the Planet Earth.

God feels suffering when He experiences wrongful deaths. He feels nothing but pain when some of His humans have died a wrongful death while others have disappeared from His human family for the rest of their lives.

We all have free will. However, we must teach our kids and young adults that they should know better than to commit a crime that would lead them to experience incarceration. They should hear it from adults about what crimes will cause them to disappear from the face of the Planet Earth. The should especially know the consequences that they will face if they murder someone.

Our kids have to understand that murder is completely unacceptable and will lead a lifetime of incarceration if they think that it is constructive to attempt to kill someone. Our kids have to understand that facing a lifetime of incarceration is an inhumane punishment for anyone.

Our kids and young adults must rely on God's love for us to work with all of our children and young adults to lead the down the path of righteousness. God's love for us should keep us from facing the discipline of incarceration. God's love for us should give us a lifetime to opportunities to exist as part of His human family. His love for us should help all of our students to understand the difference between right and wrong and the consequences that they will face if the commit crimes.

Our criminal justice system should work with God and our schools to teach our students about how bad it is for them when they resort to make a career out of being a drug dealer on the streets. They should know how bad it is to be an alcoholic. They should know the dangers of committing crimes with weapons. They must understand that God's love for them really unnecessary for them to rely on dealing drugs to make a career.

God's love for us and our attachment to God will lead us away from harmful habits and substances that can lead us to an involuntary incarceration. Parents, educators, law enforcement officers, and criminal justice officials should all work together to make criminal justice training to be part of the course offerings of all of our grammar schools, middle schools, preparatory schools, and high schools. We have to warn our kids about the dangers of committing crimes before they fall into a trap that will lead them into incarceration.

God disciplines us because He loves us. He wants us to stop hurting ourselves and to stop hurting others. He wants us to live in peace with all of our brothers and sisters of Humanity forever. God wants to contribute to our wellbeing by offering us constructive discipline when we need it.

Conclusion

What is discipline? It is God's effort to help all of us to recognize that our behaviors violate God's Laws and the Laws of Humanity. God wants us to stop trying to hurt ourselves and to try to hurt others. God warns us of the consequences that await us if we continue to make efforts to hurt ourselves and to hurt others. God wants us to stop our destructive and/or self-destructive behaviors so that we will not have to face the eventual consequences and punishments that will come about because of our actions.

God can help all of our students to understand the difference between right and wrong through prayer. God can communicate with our students when they pray to Him in their times of distress and hardships. God can communicate with anyone of our students when He feels that He has to try to save the student's life by giving the student constructive discipline.

God does not like to see our students in life-threatening dangers in our schools. God does not want to see schools that injure students through destructive discipline. God does not want any of our schools to ever have to give up on a student that has behavioral problems that require medical and psychiatric treatment.

Our students are human beings. They should be treated with respect and dignity. The administrations of our schools should be ready to forgive our students for their behavioral problems and mistakes that they make as students.

Our schools should teach our students to reach out to God for guidance, support, and counseling whenever teachers accuse a student of misbehaving and/or being a threat to himself and/or to other students. Our students sometimes need God to intervene in their lives. Our students sometimes need the Holy Spirit to help them with a desperate crisis in their schools. All students should understand that they have the options of going to God and to the Holy Spirit for help when teachers and other individuals accuse them of being a threat to themselves and/or a threat to others.

God and the Holy Spirt offer constructive counseling and guidance to all of our students. God and the Holy Spirit want all of our students to recover from accusations of misbehaviors and being a threat to themselves and/or to others. God and the Holy Spirit believe that all students deserve forgiveness, sympathy, and compassion when they make mistakes that disrupt the student community of a school.

All of our students need love from their parents, from their teachers, from God, and from the Holy Spirit. All of us have to have the power to forgive our students for their mistakes, sins, and crimes. All of us have to offer constructive advice and constructive discipline to all of our students so that they will succeed in the family lives, in their communities, and in their schools.

God and the Holy Spirit exist in the lives of all of our students. They also exist in the lives of all of the person that deal with our students. We want to graduate law-abiding students from our schools that can a productive member of society, a successful worker in his or her career, a success in his or her family life, a success as a parent, and a success as part of God's Human Family. God wants all of His students to achieve success in their careers, family lives, and in their schools. Constructive discipline will remove the obstacles that our students face that frustrate their efforts to find God and to fulfill the will of God when they are trying to overcome problems in our schools.